
July 8, 2015 
Downtown Coordinating Committee Motion regarding TPC Agenda items G1 &G2 
 

G.1. 39182 Metro Public Hearing: To hear comments on proposed removal of the 
bus shelter at the top of State Street at W. Mifflin Street - TPC 07.08.15 

 
G.2. 39184 Action on proposed removal of the bus shelter on State Street at W. 
Mifflin Street - TPC 07.08.15 

 
June 18, 2015 except from Downtown Coordinating Committee’s Draft Minutes* 
 
On June 18, 2015, the Downtown Coordinating Committee motion on the removal of 
the bus shelter at the top of State Street. 
 
On a motion by Crabb, seconded by Verveer, the following motion was approved 
unanimously: 
 
City staff should work to remove the bus shelter as soon as possible, for a trial period this 
year, to observe the changes at Philosophers’ Grove after the shelter is removed. The 
Downtown Coordinating Committee feels strongly that the issue of removing the shelter 
should be separated from the issue of finding a new location for it, as that will delay its 
removal. The DCC further encourages the Transit and Parking Commission to remove the 
corresponding bus stop and reroute those affected bus routes to the stop with the larger 
shelter located at North Carroll Street. 
 
 
 
 
*DCC Minutes excerpt prepared by Rebecca Cnare, Planning Division 


